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                              SEPTEMBER CELEBRATIONS  
 
   Birthdays 
September 2 – Stone Chambers 
September 10 – Bill Cox  
September 12 – Barbara Hevener  
                             Mary Winters Blanchard  
September 20 – Mark Swecker 
September 26 – Mary Lou Cox 
 
Anniversaries 
September 29 – Lloyd and Kimberly Bird 
 

PRAYER LIST – Pastor Jimmy Oliff, Ken Jennings, Tim Duff, Donna Bedwell, Claudia Bedwell, Miles Johnston, 
Cary Johnston, Herman and Ann Puffenbarger, Bill Wagner, Becky Magee, Marlene Reynolds, Barbara 
Hevener, Ray Mueller, Bill and Mary Lou Cox, Amy Vaus, Andrea Lewis, Mike Armstrong, and others each of 
us carry in our hearts. 

 

                                                       Mark your Calendar 
September 15, Reverend Adam White will lead worship at both churches. 
September 18, 7:00 pm, Monterey session holds their monthly meeting in the fellowship 
hall. 
September 22, Reverend David Hindman will lead worship at both churches. 

September 29, 5th Sunday Hymn Sing will be hosted by Monterey and will be 
followed by lunch.  Chicken and drinks will be provided.  The Monterey 
congregation is asked to bring covered dishes.  Beulah and McDowell 
Presbyterian Churches will be our guests.  Please note, the hymn sing will begin 
at 11:00, not 11:15 on the 29th. 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 

 

Christy Fields is nearing completion on the new Monterey Church Directory.  There are still  

a few families that haven’t submitted photos.  You can send your picture to: 

cfields610@att.net.  Mike Bedwell has been available after church to take pictures.  You do 

not have to be a member of the church to be included in the directory.   

 

 

WE WILL SOON HAVE A NEW eNEWSLETTER 
The Beulah and Monterey eNewsletter was started as a way for MPC to stay in 

touch with members of their church family who had moved away, or didn’t live 

here year round. It really took off during Covid when both of our churches 

weren’t holding in-person services.  Since then, we’ve added a number of folks 

to the mailing list who don’t live in Highland County, or they are homebound.  

I’ve enjoyed the feedback I’ve gotten from you over the years, and the help 

with pictures and information that some of you faithfully provided.  

I’m at a place in life where I’m not able to keep up with the newsletter and 

rather than abandon it completely, Elizabeth Lohr-Myers has agreed to take it 

over, starting with the October edition.   

That is wonderful news because she is a wonderful writer and graphic designer 

and we will all look forward to what she produces.  

Please continue to send information and pictures to Elizabeth at 

elmviola@gmail.com. 

 

Normally the September eNewsletter is filled with Fair and Back to School 

photos.  If you miss them, let it be a reminder to send pictures to Elizabeth for 

the October edition. 
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